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DATE: October 31, 2011

TO: All Local Health Departments
Attn: Chief Food Inspection Officer

FROM: A. Scott Gilliam‘,gl\/lfBA, CP-FS
Director, Food Protection Program

SUBJECT:  Gardenburger, LLC Recall

SUGGESTED

ACTION: Unclassified Recall; Limited quantity of Eating Right™ Soy Protein Burgers sold in
Safeway, Carrs, Dominick’s, Genuardi’s, Pak ‘N’ Save, Randalls, Tom Thumb, Vons, and
Pavilions retail stores nationwide because the packages inadvertently contained Eating
Right™ Veggie Burgers, which contain milk; Recommend notification of affected stores
via phone, fax or e-mail.

From the information provided by FDA, the product being recalled was distributed in
the State of Indiana. This product is located in the freezer case. No other Eating Right
products or date codes are involved in this recall. Safeway was notified of the situation
by a consumer. Detail information is not available at this time. In addition, if any
recalled products are found, please notify this office at 317-233-7360.
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Recall -- Firm Press Release

FDA posts press releases and other notices of recalls and market withdrawals from the firms involved as a
service to consumers, the media, and other interested parties. FDA does not endorse either the product or
the company.

Eating Right™ Soy Protein Burgers
Allergy Alert And Voluntary Recall Due to Undeclared Milk

Contact:
Consumer:
Gardenburger
877-864-3490

2 North Meridian Street » Indianapolis, IN 46204 | The Indiana State Department of Health supports Indiana’s economic
317.233.1325 tdd 317.233.5577 prosperity and quality of life by promoting, protecting and providing for
www.statehealth.in.gov the health of Hoosiers in their communities.



Lucerne Foods
877-232-4271

Media:
269-961-3799

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE - October 28, 2011 - Clearfield, Utah, Oct. 28, 2011 — Gardenburger,
LLC is recalling a limited quantity of Eating Righ™ Soy Protein Burgers sold in Safeway, Carrs,
Dominick’s, Genuardi’s, Pak ‘N’ Save, Randalls, Tom Thumb, Vons, and Pavilions retail stores nationwide
because the packages inadvertently contained Eating Right™ Veggie Burgers, which contain milk. The
label does not list milk as an ingredient. People who have allergies to milk run the risk of serious or life-
threatening allergic reactions and should not eat this product.

The retail package is a 4-count, 10-ounce carton marked with a UPC Code of 79893 80071 and one of
the following lot codes on the side panel of the package:

. NOV 1712 WT A
. NOV 1712 WT B

This product is located in the freezer case. No other Eating Right products or date codes are involved in
this recall. Safeway was notified of the situation by a consumer.

This product is manufactured by Gardenburger, LLC, Clearfield, Utah and distributed by Lucerne
Foods, Pleasanton, Calif.

Consumers who have purchased the recalled product should return it to their place of purchase for a full
refund. Consumers with questions about the recall may contact Gardenburger at 877-864- 3490 from 8:00
am to 6:00 pm Eastern Time, Monday — Friday; or Lucerne Foods at 877-232-4271 from 9:00 am to 5:00
pm in all time zones, Monday — Friday.
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